## PUBLIC NOTICE THE MEMPHIS URBAN AREA METROPOLITAN PLANNING ORGANIZATION

## 2015 Federal Certification Review of the Memphis Urban Area MPO

In compliance with federal regulations 23 CFR 450, the Memphis Urban Area Metropolitan Planning Organization (MPO) as part of the federal certification process, conducted every four years, will hold a public meeting to enable the public to provide comments and feedback on the work performed by the MPO.

Following is the date, time and location of the Federal Certification Public Meeting:

Date: Tuesday, May 19<sup>th</sup>

Location: Economic & Community Development Building

1920 South Germantown Road, Germantown, Tennessee, 38138

Time: 5:30-7:00 PM

The federal reviewers from the Federal Highway Administration and Federal Transit Administration would like to hear from you. Please visit <a href="www.memphismpo.org">www.memphismpo.org</a> to find out more about the Memphis MPO. If you are unable to attend the public meeting, your comments may be submitted in writing to:

Address: Mr. Corbin Davis, Federal Highway Administration,

404 BNA Drive, Building 200, Suite 508, Nashville, TN 37217

Email: corbin.davis@dot.gov

Fax: (615) 781-5773

It is the policy of the Memphis MPO not to discriminate on the basis of age, race, color, national origin or disability in its hiring or employment practices, or in its admissions to or operations of its program, services, or activities. All inquiries for Title VI and/or the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA), or for persons with disabilities that require aids or services to participate either in the review of these documents or at the hearing may contact Mitchell Lloyd at 901-576-7146, fax (901) 576-7272; or email <a href="Mitchell.Lloyd@memphistn.gov">Mitchell.Lloyd@memphistn.gov</a> to make accessibility arrangements no less than five days prior to the May 19, 2015 Federal Certification Meeting.

This notice is funded (in part) under an agreement with the State of TN and MS, Departments of Transportation.